
 

 

The Prep Grade have celebrated publishing their factual writing. They work so hard in the Prep room that some 

times they just need to pause and congratulate themselves! Invitees to this terms party were Noah Esdaile from 

Grade 6, Jenny from the office, Alena Melrose (Reading Mum) and myself – well done team. 
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Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm - Monday to Thursday 
                     9:00am to 3.30pm - Friday 

Earn and Learn – drop stickers in to the school office by 

Wednesday September 20th. 
CALENDAR 
September 22nd  
September 22nd      
October 9th  
Oct 9 - 13         

 
‘In for the Pound’ Out of Uniform Day Fundraiser for the Bairnsdale Pound 
Last Day of Term 3 – 3:30pm finish 
Term 4 commences  
NO CANTEEN THIS WEEK 



 

The Preps shared their factual writing with their group.  Question - Who knew that butterflys 

taste with their feet! Answer – Dixie, Emily, Ghardeep and Ethan. 

 



 

 

 

Prep Science 

The preppies have been learning about 

electricity in their Science classes.  They 

have learnt to make circuits with a switch 

– very impressive, 

Leila was very happy to see her efforts! 

 



The Great Prep Mural – The Prep grade made an environmental mural where 

everyone had a piece of the puzzle to complete and then it all came together. How amazing is 

it? Stuning everyone. 

 



 

Grade 6 Sailing School 

Starting on the first Monday of Term 4 the Grade 6 students will be undertaking Sailing School. 

With help from Webster Marine and the Gippsland Lakes Yacht Club and Sailing Australia this 

program runs for a week in Term 1 and a week in Term 4. It is wonderful for our older students 

to gain real skills and confidence on the water. 

 

                         

Above – Tony Webster presents Sheree Benton with a cheque for the sailing program –  
Thanks Webster Marine. 



What a wonderful day we had on footy colours day.  

Everyone got into the spirit of the day dressing up.  

The special lunches of party pies and chicken nuggets 

were well received and a big thank you to everyone 

for their support.  We were able to raise much 

needed funds to assist the fight for cancer. 

We appreciate the support from Patties for their donation 

of Pies to help us with our cause. 

 



Friends of Paynesville Library Inc… 

September 29, 30th & Sunday 1st October 

10am to 3pm at Community Hall (Paynesville – behind Library) 

Friends of Paynesville Library support a plastic free Paynesville.  Please bring your own bags! 


